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PURPOSE	OF	POLICY		

1. This	 policy	 outlines	 the	 steps	 the	 College	 will	 take	 to	 identify	 students	who	
may	be	at	risk.	

 
POLICY	
 
2. In	order	to	meet	the	College’s	duty	of	care	to	students,	the	Senior	Dean	will,	if	

necessary,	 convene	 a	meeting	 of	 relevant	 College	 Officers	 and	 staff	 once	 per	
term	to	share	information	about	students	for	whom	concerns	have	been	raised	
about	their	welfare.	The	purpose	of	the	meeting	will	be	to	agree	an	appropriate	
course	of	action	to	help	the	individual.			
	

3.	 Information	may	come	to	 light	because	of	a	direct	disclosure	 to	a	member	of	
staff,	 an	observation	 from	a	member	of	 staff	 or	Tutor,	 or	 information	 from	a	
third	party.	All	information	will	be	treated	confidentially.	

	
4.	 In	addition	to	the	termly	meeting,	Fellows,	Tutors	and	staff	wishing	to	highlight	

a	student	who	is	giving	cause	for	concern	are	asked	to	notify	the	Senior	Dean.	
	

5.	 The	College	acknowledges	that	there	is	a	risk	that	students	may	be	less	likely	to	
use	welfare	provision	because	they	perceive	it	to	be	linked	to	the	Prevent	duty.	
To	reduce	this	risk,	the	College	has	made	all	policies	and	procedures	relating	to	
the	operation	of	the	Prevent	duty	available	on	the	website	and	will	provide	an	
annual	Prevent	training	document	for	the	students.	

	
6.	 For	further	information	or	enquiries	about	this	policy	please	contact	the	Senior	

Dean	(senior.dean@sjc.ox.ac.uk).	
	
 
 
 
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	


